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New rain gardens for Parliament Hill 
In October we consulted on whether to add 2 rain gardens on Parliament hill to capture and 
store rainwater, act as great local habitats for wildlife, and improve the look and feel of the 
area. Thank you to everyone who took the time to share their views. We had 55 responses 
and have now decided to go ahead with the installation. Construction on the rain gardens 
will start on 6 November and is due to be completed by the end of November 2023. 

We know how important it is to reduce disruption through roads being dug up so we are 
working in partnership with Cadent Gas to add in the new rain gardens while they carry out 
their own work to upgrade metal gas pipes to safer and more reliable plastic pipes. This will 
save 2 weeks of disruption. Cadent’s work begun16 October and they will also write to you 
on what their work will include. Cadent aim to be finished in early December 2023.

Marlborough Highways are the contractor for the rain gardens and will endeavour to keep 
disruption to a minimum but some increase in noise, vehicles and pedestrian movements 
cannot be avoided. If you have any questions about the scheme, please speak to the 
supervisor on site or online via: marlboroughhighways.co.uk/general-enquiry 
Select ‘Parliament Hill, Camden’ from the 
drop down list and they will respond promptly. 
You can also contact the contractors on 
020 7739 2976 and on 0800 246 1302 
out of hours (Monday to Friday 5pm – 9am
Saturday and Sunday). 

Find out more 
You can read the decision report and our feedback to the consultation responses on our 
website, which you can access using the link below or the QR code.

camden.gov.uk/ParliamentHill
If you’d prefer a paper form or information in any other format (like large print or another 
language) just get in touch with us on 020 7974 4444 or email safetravel@camden.gov.uk 

We want our streets to have more safe space for 
everyone to walk and cycle, for children to get to and from 
school safely and healthily, for you to be breathing 
cleaner air, to reduce carbon emissions from vehicles 
and for businesses to flourish.  

We want our communities to be prepared for the changing 
climate and provide a lasting legacy of greener, safer and 
healthier travel with streets resilient against climate 
change. 
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